
 
 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Championships 

The club championships will be on Sunday 13th April starting at 10am. All 

3 courses will be attempted; NFAS scoring and standard shooting rules 

apply. Arrows MUST be correctly marked. NO arrows are to be pulled 

until all scoring has taken place. 

Prior to competition: 

 New faces will be put out on Saturday 12th April after the shoot.  

 

 3Ds will be put out on the GREEN course on the Sunday morning 

(8am onwards). 

 

Tea/coffee/biscuits available as per usual, bring any other snacks you 

may need throughout the day. If you are available to help with set up the 

more the merrier, drop us an email to say you will be there.   

 

Editor: Laura Williams, secretary 



 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

Major maintenance day was on Saturday 5th March – Boss 

replacement/repair, course alterations/tidy up. We managed to get six 

new bosses reinforced with new wood frames and steel rods; at first 

glance they seem to do the job – a much sturdier boss. Have a go at 

shooting at them and see what you think       the aim is to get all bosses 

reinforced over the summer. We are in the process of placing course 

direction markers on all three courses; green has been marked up, red 

and blue are yet to be organised.  

 

New Container delivery: As you know we soon 

will have new containers delivered (Date to be 

organised). If you are free to help on the day 

please let Andy/Laura know; we need as many 

people as possible to help build and move 

everything to the new containers. 

Ladies…: If you know any women 

who would like to join Ratpack or 

would like to meet a friendly 

face please point them in my 

direction...  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chairperson: Gary Snook 

Secretary: Laura Williams 

Vice Chairperson: Jim Williams 

Treasurer: Andy Millard  

Executive Officer: Jon Hill 

Executive Officer: Colin West 

 

Some club members have 

expressed their concerns 

regarding Ratpack’s lack of a 

safety and an equipment 

officer. What are your 

views? Drop me an email or 

grab me for a chat… 

 

 

Dearest SMOKERS, 

Can we please be mindful of 

where cigarette butts go 

once you have finished 

smoking, we do not want any 

unnecessary BBQ’S over the 

warm summer… 

An ashtray will be coming 

your way at the container 

very soon… 

 


